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Proposed Project Fact Sheets

SPRING 2022

Seaspan has applied to the Vancouver Fraser Port Authority (port authority) for permit approval for its proposed
water lot project at Vancouver Drydock. The port authority has deemed the project a Category C project under the
port authority’s Project and Environmental Review (PER), and as part of this categorization provides specific
requirements within its public engagement guidelines to ensure appropriate public notification and sufficient
opportunities for public engagement and feedback.

In advance of undertaking public engagement activities in 2021, Seaspan submitted a public engagement plan to
the port authority for approval. The plan approved in June 2021. Seaspan then undertook several activities to notify
and solicit feedback from the community about the proposed project at Vancouver Drydock.

2021 Public Engagement

The initial public engagement period was 25 business days, from June 25 to July 30, 2021. On July 30, 2021, the
engagement period was extended by a further eight business days, to August 12, 2021, to align with the Impact
Assessment Agency of Canada’s parallel public comment period:

PER application submitted April 14, 2021

PER application deemed complete June 21, 2021

Start of public engagement June 25, 2021

Public engagement period June 25 to July 30, 2021
Extension to public engagement period July 31 to August 12, 2021
End of public engagement August 12, 2021

2021 Community Notification Activities

Seaspan notified the community about the proposed project starting on June 25, 2021. A variety of channels were
used for notification, including a project website, print and digital advertisements in the North Shore News,
Facebook posts and advertisements, a direct mail postcard and notices to key stakeholders.

2021 Community Engagement Activities

Several materials were developed to allow the community to understand the scope and details of the proposed
project. This included a project website with detailed project information, technical reports submitted to the port
authority as part of the permit application, a project information guide and virtual site tour.

Seaspan hosted two virtual community information meetings on July 13 and July 15, 2021 to provide project
information and address community questions. Seaspan presented information and responded to general project,
as well as specific technical questions. Port authority representatives attended the sessions and were available to
respond to specific questions about the permit application review process or other port activities.

55 individuals attended the July 13 meeting and 72 attended on July 15. Video recordings of both meetings, along
with chat transcripts and questions not addressed during the meetings are available the project website.
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